1

      MAIDEN NEWTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON

THURSDAY 3 APRIL 2014 AT 7.00 P.M. 

IN THE COMMUNAL ROOM WEBBERS PIECE

CHAIR: Cllr. Alan Goff (AG)  

PRESENT:            Cllr. Cherri Dyke         (CD)
        






       Cllr. Sally Falkingham (SF)           
       Cllr. Neville Higman    (NHi)     
Cllr. Norman House    (NHo)

Cllr. Diana Padfield     (DP)                                                                                         Cllr. Paul Valinski        (PV)

                                                                              
        County and District 

                                                                               
        Cllr. Jill Haynes           (JH)

                                                                               
        John Ball (Clerk)         (JB)

Nine members of the public attended the meeting. 

Copies of all written reports were distributed to attendees and AG asked that each should be read as the item came up on the agenda with any questions being taken at the end of each item.
	
	There were no apologies for absence  

	

	1
	Chairman’s Report :
The Chairman’s Report was presented by AG - see Appendix 1 attached. 
· SF mentioned additionally the triangle of former Network Rail land outside the village hall which had finally been purchased by the parish council after many years of trying.

	

	2
	Dorset County Council (DCC) Report :
The DCC Report was presented by JH - see Appendix 2 attached. 

· She mentioned that the new Director of Children’s Services had almost finished her review and that no decision on the pre-school moving into the Surestart building would be made until after this. JH had, however, set up a meeting with the Director and Rebecca Knox on site on April 14. CD and DP would also be attending.
  
	

	3
	West Dorset District Council (WDDC) Report :
The WDDC Report was presented by JH – see Appendix 3 attached. 
There were no questions.
	

	4
	Allotment Association Report :
The Allotment Association Report had been submitted by their Chairman Charles Le Vay (CLV) – see Appendix 4 attached.  
· The question of flooding was discussed, following a second year of serious problems. AG said that he had received some thoughts from Brian Haynes on how the issue could be alleviated but that the solutions were very costly. It was something that the Parish Council needed to discuss with the Allotments Association.   

	

	5
	Fire Engine Pump House Report :
Andy Elliott had presented his apologies and had submitted a written report – see Appendix 5 attached. There were no questions.

	

	6
	Footpaths Report :
Chris Slade (CS), the Parish Council Footpath Representative, did not attend but had submitted a report – see Appendix 6 attached. 
· JB said that he would forward the report to Jill Exton (JE), DCC’s Rights of Way Officer, for her comments. 
· The further work on the boardwalk on Footpath 1 would hopefully be carried out soon by JE’s team in conjunction with the village volunteers under CS’s guidance.  
. 
	JB



	7
	Transport Report :
The Transport Report was presented by SF - see Appendix 7 attached. 
· SF mentioned the meeting in the village hall the following Tuesday to discuss the County’s decision to end their financial and administrative support for the Country Cars scheme. She had visited and spoken to other local parish councils and was expecting a good turnout. Rebecca Knox (County Councillor for the Beaminster ward) was attempting to get the County to change their decision and would be attending.


	

	8
	Allotments Report :
The Allotments Report was presented by DP – see Appendix 8 attached. 
· AG thanked DP and NHo, the Parish Council’s allotment representatives, for their input during the year. 
  
	

	9
	Multi-use Games Area (MUGA) Report :
PV presented the Multi-use Games Area (MUGA) Report – see appendix 9 attached. 
· PV reported that there were still some minor maintenance problems but that these were being addressed. The first of what was likely to become annual inspections would be carried out in May.  


	

	10
	Play Area Report :
CD presented the Play Area Report – see Appendix 10 attached. There were no questions.

	

	
	Meeting closed at 7:30 p.m. Date of next meeting: 4 April 2015 at 7.00 p.m.  
	


Parish Clerk: John Ball, 3 Harveys Close, Maiden Newton, DT2 0BN.  Tel 01300 320522

